
Question on Notice 
 

No. 813 
 

Asked on 15 June 2023 
 
 

MR D LAST ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER FOR 
DIGITIAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise (a) when the new Ted Cunningham bridge on the Strathmore Road will 
be open to the public and (b) the final cost of the project? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Burdekin for the question. 
 
The Ted Cunningham Bridge is a local government-owned structure located on a local 
government-controlled road. As such, this matter falls solely under the jurisdiction of Whitsunday 
Regional Council. I would encourage the Member for Burdekin to contact Whitsunday Regional 
Council directly. 


